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Hello everybody,

Welcome to our Summer edition of the 
Great Barton Newsletter. I will start with 
a very big thank you to our editor Jan 
Butler who after working tirelessly to design 
the newsletters for all the residents of our 
Village is ready to pass the role onto some 
new blood. If you feel you have the skills 
to help produce an informative, funny and 
interesting newsletter or indeed would like 
to join the newsletter team helping to shape 
the editions please do contact Amanda 
Jackson on 07596 868600 or email  
clerk@greatbarton-pc.gov.uk. If you have 
an event that is happening in the village 
and would like to include it in the next 
newsletter please contact the clerk, our 
deadline for submissions for the Winter 
edition is 30th September 2024.

Would you be interested in volunteering 
opportunities within the village? We 
are looking for a team to help keep our 
beautiful War Memorial clean and tidy a 
couple of times a year in the grounds of 
Holy Innocents Church.  

If you have some good quality photographs 
you have taken around the Village, we 
would also love to include some so please 
do email them to the Clerk.

Enjoy the sunshine now it has finally arrived.

Amanda Jackson
Standing in as editor for this edition!
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All members of 
the public are 
welcome at the 
meetings.

For more 
information:

Telephone the 
Parish Clerk 
Amanda Jackson 
on 07596 868600 

Parish Council meeting dates for 2024

Useful Village Information

Parish Council New 
Contact Details
Cllr Maggie Dunn 
chair@greatbarton-pc.gov.uk

Cllr David Clarke 
davidclarke@greatbarton-pc.gov.uk

Cllr Andy Baker 
andybaker@greatbarton-pc.gov.uk

Cllr Gwyn James 
gwynjames@greatbarton-pc.gov.uk

Cllr Peter Fisk 
peterfisk@greatbarton-pc.gov.uk

Amanda Jackson 
Clerk@greatbarton-pc.gov.uk

Jenny Stone 
jennystone@greatbarton-pc.gov.uk

Elaine Read  
elaineread@greatbarton-pc.gov.uk

Deadline for 
submissions 

 for the Winter 
Edition is

30th September 
2024

Month Planning Meetings Full Council Meetings

July Monday 8th Monday 15th

August Monday 12th 
if required None

September Monday 9th Monday 16th

October Monday 14th Monday 21st

November Monday 11th Monday 18th
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News from the Chair of the Parish Council

Well welcome to the Summer Newsletter, I don’t 
know where the time goes, by the time you are 
reading this we will have gone through the General 
Election and we see where we will be with the new 
Government whichever colour it is. We will see what 
their policies are and what it means for the village. 
Your Parish Council will continue to put the village 
front and centre and make sure as a village we 
don’t get swamped with things that aren’t good for 
Great Barton.

It has been a busy first half of the year. Matthew 
Parker has moved on as a councillor, as he and his 
wife are moving out of the village. Matthew has 
been a councillor for over 10 years and was a fount 
of information on planning and legal matters. I want 
to give Matthew and Deb mine, the Parish Councils 
and the whole villages thanks for his service to 
the village and its residents. We will miss him. We 
have welcomed two new councillors Elaine Read 
and Jenny Stone both will be assets to the council, 
as they will bring their experience and skills to the 
council. It will be nice to have more women on the 
council and I look forward to working with them. We 
still have two vacancies for councillors and would 
welcome anyone who wants to volunteer. The more 
councillors that we have the more that the Council 
can do for the Parish.

We had a great Fish and Chip Supper to 
commemorate the 80th Anniversary of D Day in 
the Village Hall on Saturday 8th June 45 residents 
attended and it was a lovely evening. We had a 
poem from Tim Frost especially written for the 
occasion and finished off with ice creams all round. 
Thank you to Linda Scoles and Amanda Jackson for 
making the arrangements and getting it organised, 
Peter Turner and Mervyn for doing the decorations 
and tables and David and Im Clark for the delicious 
ice creams. The village can really put on a do when 
we need to.

The Parish Council are continuing to try and get 
some resolution on the Triangle and the Severals 
developments but neither have given us anything 
concrete to take forward.

The Primary School have been awarded the Green 
Tree Gold Award for the work the Eco Team have 
done so congratulations to them. They all received a 
certificate of recognition from Suffolk County Council 
for helping to make Suffolk the Greenest County. 
See the photographs further on in this edition.

•	 The biggest one is hedges and overhanging 
trees over footpaths. Each of us have a duty 
that if our hedges overhang the footpath we 
must make sure we cut them back. If they are 
not cut back pedestrians have to walk into 
the road and that could be dangerous. Please 
can you all check your boundaries and make 
sure its not your hedges causing a problem. 

•	 Can you pick up after your dogs please, most 
people are very good, but if you walk your 
dog further out of the village please clear 
up after them, especially on the playing field 
and other grass areas.   
If you notice any of the bins that are full up 
let me or Amanda know and we can get 
West Suffolk to empty them.

Maggies Moans
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John Roe 07845 529923 01284 787749

David Murray 07825 172446 01284 788606

Gemma Reid 07407 714372 01284 788439

Josh Pirt 07961 863866 01359 231011

Simon Stockdale 07572 037615 N/a

Eddie Gibson 07484 602289 01284 788384

Nicola Crouch 07739 852714 01284 788611

Maggie Dunn 07977 875882 01284 787357

Contact details for our Village Emergency Team

Happy Pilates
Pilates Classes

Mat Classes, Reformer and 
Chair Classes in and around 

Bury St Edmunds.

Monday 9.30am and 6pm

Tuesday and Thursday 9.30am

Hazelwood Dance Studios 
Hollow Road

Call or message Sabina on  
07503 753121

sabinasandy@hotmail.co.uk

Bus Routes in Great Barton
338 - Bury St Edmunds - Walsham-le-Willows 
- Market Weston - Diss

304 - Bury St Edmunds - Great Barton - 
Ixworth - Stanton - Wortham - Diss

304 - Bury St Edmunds - Stanton - Diss

338 - Bury St Edmunds - Stanton - 
Garboldisham

2 - Southolt - Kenton - Westthorpe -  
Bury St Edmunds

300 - Bury St Edmunds - Pakenham - 
Ixworth - Ixworth Thorpe

Website: Buses in Great Barton - View Bus

Services and Stops (geopunk.co.uk)
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The Foundation helps young people from the parishes listed below with a grant for studies in Further 
Education. This means University, Further Education College, Medical School and similar establishments.  
It excludes courses that could have been obtained at School.

The Governors limit assistance initially for a maximum of three years and to no person over 25 years of age.

The period may, at the Governors’ discretion, be extended a year at a time when appropriate, but not 
beyond the age limit. The grant is paid in three termly instalments and for the year 2023/24 it was £300 pa.

Keith Boswell is the Chairman and Rosemary Boswell is currently the Clerk. All Governors who represent 
Villages are volunteers and attend one meeting in September when new applicants are considered and 
the Clerk is given details of the new year’s grant. The Clerk prepares the cheques which are countersigned 
by the Treasurer or another designated Trustee.

There are 2 groups of villages, the Inner Group and the Outer Group. If funds are limited, then students 
from the Inner Group take precedence.

Inner Group:- Ampton, Ingham, Great and Little Livermere, Timworth.

Outer Group:- Culford, Fornham St Genevieve, Fornham St Martin, Great Barton, Ixworth, Troston, West 
Stow, Wordwell.

Currently there are 3 students from Ingham, 1 student from Ampton and 2 from Great Livermere.

There are 6 students from Fornham St Martin, 14 from Great Barton, 5 from Ixworth, 2 from

Troston and 1 from Wordwell.

For more information contact Mrs Rosemary Boswell: phone 01284728199  
or email: boswellrg444@outlook.com

Calthorpe and Edwards Educational Foundation 2023/24

Suffolk West We are a friendly club with an excellent 
green, clubhouse, and bar. Whether you 
are new to the game or have played 
before we think you will enjoy our club.

If you have not played before we offer a 
free taster session where bowls will be 
provided. You will only need flat shoes 
to play on the green. Thereafter, if you decide to join, 
coaching will be available to help you on your way to 
participate in this enjoyable game.

We offer the following facilities:-
•	Tuesday coffee mornings and friendly games and 

practice sessions in the summer season.
•	Participation in various leagues for the more 

experienced players.
•	Friday evening practice sessions when the bar will 

also be open for a social get together.
•	Various Friday evening fun social events in the 

winter season (September to mid-April)

If you are interested or would like further information 
please contact:-

Club Secretary: Richard Weller 07488 349229

Website: greatbartonbowlsclub.webnode.com

Come and see us on Tuesday mornings from 10am.

Womens Institutes Great Barton Bowls Club

Great Barton Women’s 
Institute meet each 
month at the Village Hall, 
starting at 7.30pm, (arrive from 7.00pm.)

The WI is an organisation that embraces ladies of all 
ages and lifestyles, and we are very happy to welcome 
new members. In addition to monthly meetings there are 
many opportunities to take part in interest groups such as 
singing, crafting, bowling to name a few.

You are free to visit any month and can attend as a visitor 
twice before deciding whether to become a member.

We hold ‘Open Meetings’ to which everyone is invited to 
come along, including men, and we have an interesting 
speaker coming along in October to talk about How Trains 
came to Bury St Edmunds.

Our forthcoming programme is:

Thursday 5th September - Ian Robertson will talk about 
Pakenham Watermill

Thursday 3rd October - Open Meeting - everyone is 
welcome to come along

Catherine Buchanan will talk on ‘How Trains came to Bury 
and Changed the Town’   There will be a charge of £4

Thursday 7th November - Lewis Turner will give a talk – 
‘Bee Resourceful’
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1.	 Surname: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                    

Forename(s):. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                               

2.	 Date of Birth:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                              

3.	 Home Address: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                               

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                            

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                            

Email:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                       

Telephone:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                

4.	 Names of parents or legal guardians now living:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                      

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                         

5.	 Name and Address of College to be attended: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                      

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                            

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                                         

6.	 Course to be followed: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                      

7.	 Qualification to be gained on its conclusion: . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                     

Starting Date. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                              	Duration of Course:. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                   

Countersigned (if applicable) . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                                    

Where did you learn about the Calthorpe Trust? . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                                     

Which educational establishment did you attend prior to your application?. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .                

Completed form to be returned to the Clerk.

Clerk to the Governors:- Mrs R G Boswell, Chegwidden, Beauford Road, Ingham, Bury St 
Edmunds, Suffolk, IP31 1NW.     Tel:01284-7282199     Email: boswellrg444@outlook.com

APPLICATION FOR A GRANT
Form to be submitted before September 7th

Notes: 

1.	The following details must be given by the applicant. Failure to complete all sections may 
invalidate the  application

2.	If the student is under 18 years of age, this form must be countersigned by a parent or legal 
guardian.

Calthorpe and Edwards Educational Foundation
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Dower House

Great Barton History in Photographs
We have obtained some old village photographs from Suffolk Archives and will be producing 
more articles based on these old photographs in future editions. If you have any old photographs, 
documents or family stories you would like to include please get in touch with Amanda Jackson.

The house can be found on the corner of School Road/A143. The photograph is about 110 
years old and is inscribed as W P Coachman’s Cottage, the 1915 Deeds describe it as Littlewood 
(formerly known) as Keepers Cottage but it is now called The Dower House.

It was owned by one of the original Suffragettes, Miss E Smith from 1927 to 1977.

Reproduced by kind permission of Bury St Edmunds Past & Present Society and Suffolk Archives

Reference- Suffolk Archives, Bury St Edmunds: K505/1513

Below is the same house in 2024 having undergone major changes, the only remaining 
features are the 2 Tudor Style chimneys.



11

Forthcoming Dates:
Saturday September 21st

Haunting of Venice cert 12 2023

Saturday October 19th
Wicked Little letters cert 15 2023

Saturday November 16th 
The Unlikely Pilgrimage of Harold Fry cert 12 2023

Public admission £4.00

Doors open 7.00pm

Children (under 16) £2.00

Film Show starts 7.30pm

GBFN.OneSuffolk.net

Tea, coffee and Ice-creams available.

These shows are open to anyone and everyone – 
just turn up and pay on the door or to reserve  
tickets call: Maggie Redshaw 01284 788397

Great Barton Luncheon Club
We are a Luncheon Club which meets at Great Barton Village Hall on the second 
Friday of each Month (except in August).

Members are welcomed with either a glass of sherry or fruit juice and served with 
a two course meal, followed by tea or coffee, at a cost of £5.00 per person (plus a 
very small yearly membership fee)

We are a very friendly and welcoming group. If you are 55 years or over and live 
in Great Barton and would like to join us, we would be delighted to hear from 
you, and put you on our waiting list.

Please contact: 
Cindy Morgan 01284 788487

Great 
Barton 
Film 
Night

Community Dates
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Great Barton Village Hall

Village Hall Management 
Committee

If you would like to hire the hall 
please contact:

Diana Bilverstone

diana.74@hotmail.co.uk

http://greatbartonvh.onesuffolk.net/

The Hall committee is always 
looking for people willing to help 

with hall management.

ART Group
We are a friendly, long established group 
of artists, of varying abilities. We meet on 
Wednesdays at The Freedom Church (Mill 
Road) between 10am and 2pm during school 
terms. We enjoy the camaraderie, help and 
inspiration that we get from our small group.

From time to time we’ve had demonstrations 
from professional artists, booked models 
for portraits and enjoyed the occasional 
excursion to paint or draw outside. If you 
love painting or drawing and have some 
experience, joining our group might be a 
great way to further your talents and make 
new friends.

If you would like to know more about us we’d 
love to meet you. Why not drop in to The 
Freedom Church on a Wednesday morning 
for a chat where there’s also an excellent café!

Alternatively, you can email us: 
cherylsalvage@gmail.com or phone 
Cheryl on 01284 787712.
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Great Barton Playing Fields
Sunday 15th September 9am-11am

CAR BOOT SALE

£7/Pitch - No need to book!

Hosted by Great Barton Primary School PTFA

Refreshments for sale
Email to book an Inside stall: greatbartonptfa@gmail.com
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Message from Revd Benjamin Edwards
From time to time at Holy Innocents, we reach out for 
help from our wonderful community of Great Barton.

We appeal for donations to help keep our church 
open. And we are so blessed by the financial support 
that our church receives, which has brought us through 
another year. To all of you that give so generously, 
thank you!

We are also blessed with a dedicated but small group 
of people who help keep the building in good order; 
keeping the church clean, maintaining the fabric of the 
building and looking at way in which we can provide 
for our community, as well as being a welcoming, 
peaceful place to come and enjoy the silence, to 
contemplate, take a break from a hectic life, walk 
around the churchyard and marvel at nature or visit a 
departed loved one.

Our church is a place to celebrate the birth of a child 
and to bring them to baptism, to enfold them in God’s 
dynamic, loving life of compassion and kindness. 

People gather to witness the joining of two people 
in loving commitment to each other in marriages and 
blessings, to mark their love and begin a relationship 
with Holy Innocents and God.

We come together in sorrow and grief as we say 
goodbye to our loved ones when they come to the 
end of their life with us here on Earth, commending 
them to God’s eternal embrace and passing them over 
to God’s loving care.

Holy Innocents is a place that embraces the joys and 
sorrows, the happinesses and sufferings, the constancy 
and transformation of all of our lives. It is a place of 
togetherness and of solitude, of silence and song, of 
sacred stillness and the buzz of children and adults. 
It is YOUR Church! You are welcome there any time 
of the week, to any church service, event or in the 
stillness of the day. It is God’s invitation to YOU to 
be served by the building and the community that 
worships there (which we yearn to include YOU!).

For our church to maintain its historic building, run its 
services and employ its vicar costs many thousands of 
pounds every year. Even the equivalent of a pound a 
week from everyone in Great Barton would ensure the 
security of this vital place of historic value, this sacred 
space, this home to a worshipping community, this 
hub of outreach, this place of remembrance, this holy 
place of worship and ancient centre of village life. 

It would be an honest thing to say that, whilst we pray 
it should never come to pass, our church is in danger 
of a decline that may one day be irreversible. And 
whilst that is thankfully not yet the case, much like so 
much in life, we are only a few bad spells away from 
such a stark reality.

So thank you for considering donating to Holy Innocents 
Church. We will always strive to serve you as best as we 
can to be the spiritual centre of Great Barton.

Be assured of my prayers for everyone who lives and 
works in this village, faithfully, every day.

God bless you all, Fr Ben

You can visit our web site at: -  
https://gbcc.onesuffolk.net

Jane Bream. Treasurer
j.bream711@btinternet.com

Great Barton Computer Club

This is a Computer Club for everybody from 
people who are new to computers to those 
of more advanced knowledge. Everybody is 
welcome.

We have Teaching Meetings and Work Shops, 
on two or more Mondays in the month. These 
vary from Laptops, iPad and Mobile Phone 
sessions. There is also an opportunity to 
speak to somebody, at the meetings, during 
the tea break, if you have a specific problem.

Please feel free to come and visit us to see 
what we get up to and maybe, if you like what 
you see, even join the Club. We meet in the 
Gt. Barton Village Hall. We start at 2.00pm.

You can visit our web site at: -  
httpgbcc.onesuffolk.net  
Jane Bream. Treasurer.  
j.bream711@btinternet.com
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August 2024
Sunday 4th August:	 Sung Eucharist at Holy Innocents at 10.30am 
(Transfiguration of our Lord)	 Choral Evensong  St Peter’s 6.30pm  

Wednesday 7th August:	 No Service 

Sunday 11th August:	 Holy Communion (BCP) at St Peter’s at 8.30am 
	 Sung Eucharist at St Peter’s at 10.30am 
	 Choral Evensong, at Holy Innocents, at 6.30pm

Wednesday 14th August:	 Holy Communion (CW) at Holy Innocents at 10.30am 

Sunday 18th August:	 Holy Communion (BCP) at Holy Innocents, at 8.30am 
	 Benefice Communion (CW) at Holy Innocents, at 10.30am. 
	 Songs of Praise at St Peter’s at 6.30pm 

Wednesday 21st August:	 Holy Communion (CW) at St Peter’s at 10.30am 

Sunday 25th August: 	 Benefice Communion (CW) at St Peter’s at 10.30am. 

Wednesday 28th August:	 Holy Communion (CW) at Holy Innocents at 10.30am 

September 2024
Sunday 1st September:	 Holy Communion (BCP) at St Peter’s at 8.30am 
	 Sung Eucharist at Holy Innocents at 10.30am 

Wednesday 4th September:	 Holy Communion (CW) at Montana Chapel at 11.15am 

Sunday 8th September:	 Sung Eucharist at St Peter’s at 10.30am 
	 Choral Evensong, at Holy Innocents, at 6.30pm 

Wednesday 11th September:	 Holy Communion (CW) at Holy Innocents at 10.30am 

Sunday 15th September:	 Holy Communion (BCP) at Holy Innocents, at 8.30am 
	 Together Family Church at TPA, 10.00am 
	 Benefice Communion (CW) at Holy Innocents, at 10.30am 
	 Choral Evensong, at St Peter’s, at 6.30pm 

Wednesday 18th September:	 Holy Communion (CW) at St Peter’s at 10.30am 

Sunday 22nd September: 	 Holy Communion (BCP) at St Peter’s at 8.30am 
	 Benefice Service Harvest Festival at St Peter’s at 10.30am. 

Wednesday 25th September:	 Holy Communion (CW) at Holy Innocents at 10.30am 

Sunday 29th September: 	 Holy Communion (CW) at Holy Innocents, at 10.30am. 

(CW Common Worship, BCP Book of Common Prayer)

Great Barton and Thurston Benefice Services
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Bury St Edmunds Mobile 
Library Service

Route 1: Every 4 weeks on Tuesdays

1C Oakampton House 	 10.00 - 10.20

1D School Road 		  10.25 - 10.50

Route 1: Every 4 weeks on Tuesdays

12D Brand Road 		  10.35 - 10.45

Mobile libraries I Suffolk Libraries

Did you know that if you are a 
mobile library user you can have the 
books for 8 weeks rather than the 
usual 4? I discovered this by chance 
back in April!

FootWise
Foot Health Care

EVERY MONDAY AND WEDNESDAY
at

The School Room Clinic 
Methodist Chapel 

40 High Street, Ixworth IP31 2HJ

TREATMENTS INCLUDE

Nail Trimming + Thick Nail Reduction
Ingrown Nail + Hard Skin Removal

Cracked Heel + Corn Removal
Diabetic Foot Care

BOOK YOUR APPOINTMENT
at

The School Room Clinic
or

Home Visit

with 
Camellia Dighe (Dip MFHP)

Medical Foot Health Practitioner

Call: 01359 230 428/07799664684 
E-Mail: FootWise@Protonmail.com
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The History Society meets in January, March, May, September and November on the first Tuesday of these 
months. We have a list of very interesting speakers lined up for the remainder of 2024. We meet in the 
Great Barton Village Hall Annex at 2.30pm on the above Tuesdays, if you would like to come and visit 
us you would be very welcome, either with a view to joining us as a member for £10.00 per year, or as a 
guest. We usually charge guests £3.00 per visit. There will be a list of our up-and-coming speakers pinned 
on the Village Hall notice board.

We have a break from May until September but we traditionally have a Summer Outing in June, and this 
year we visited Great Livermere Church, where the Rev. Tony Redman gave us a guided tour and talk on the 
history of the Church and the village of Livermere followed by lunch at the Bunbury Arms in Great Barton. 
As you will probably have noticed we are trying to keep our subjects mostly local to Bury St Edmunds and 
Suffolk this year.
 

Tuesday 3rd September 2024
Ruth French will speak to us about the history of Stowlangtoft Hall

 
Tuesday 5th November 2024

A short AGM meeting
An opportunity to look at some of the History Society’s

Great Barton Archives
End of year celebration with afternoon tea

 
If you think you would be interested in visiting us or even joining the Club, please come along to one of 
our meetings.

Jane Bream. Secretary. Contact Details. Email:-J.bream711@btinternet.com Tel:-01284702336. 
Mobile:-07947595620

Great Barton History Society
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 27TH SEPTEMBER
BAG 2 SCHOOL

COLLECTION AT 9AM 
PLEASE USE A PLASTIC BAG FOR YOUR DONATIONS 

DROP OFF NEXT TO THE SCHOOL VISITORS GATE

All money raised by the clothing recycling goes to our PTFA
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Mob: 07921 235 603 
Email: 

luke@burroughselectrical.co.uk 
 

@Burroughselectrical 
 

burroughs_electrical 
 

http://Burroughselectrical.co.uk 
CCaallll  NNooww  ffoorr  aa  FFrreeee  EEssttiimmaattee!!  

 

Dead Wooding & Crown Lifting Chipping

Felling & Dismantling

Crown Reductions

Hedge Cutting

Site Clearance Works

Woodland Management

General GroundMaintenance

Fire Wood
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Commercial Advertising 
in the Great Barton 
Newsletter 2024

This newsletter is published three 
times a year

It is distributed to all households 
within the Parish and can also be 
viewed on the Parish website as a 
flipbook

Payment in advance with your order.

Please contact the Parish clerk 
Clerk@greatbarton-pc.gov.uk

Large Box size
You could advertise your 
business here £13.50 for  

each edition

Text only £5.00

Small Box size 
You could advertise here for 

£9.00

Size Dimensions of type area Cost per insertion

Back Page - Colour W 185x H 265mm £120

Back inside - monochrome W 185x H 265mm £110

Full page W 185x H 265mm £100

Half page (Horizontal) W 185x H 130mm £50

Quarter page (Vertical) W 90x H 130mm £25

Large Box W 90x H 60mm £13.50

Small Box W 90x H 30mm £9

Small Ad 
(for sale, wanted, lost or found) Text only £5

Advert pricing list
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Church Information

Church Officers
Vicar: Reverend Ben Edwards

Email: revdbenjaminedwards@gmail.com

Churchwardens: 
Tim Frost	 01284 787442
Angela Pearce	 01359 230395

Verger: 
Linda Scoles	 01359 230392

Pcc Secretary: 
Jane Dalton	 01284 788613

Treasurer 
Kathy Drakes	 01284 787746

Holy Innocents Church
www.greatbartonandthurston.org.uk

Our on-line magazine can be found on our 
website:
http://themessengergtbarton.suffolk.cloud

The Church Facebook pages:
Holy Innocents: https://www.facebook.com/ 
Holy-Innocents-Church-Great-Barton 
685807921585678/

St Peter’s:
https://www.facebook.com/St-Peters-Church-
Thurston-1790473917903849/

Church Institute
The Church Institute is a lovely venue, available 
for private and regular club bookings. It is also 
available for parties, celebrations, wedding 
receptions, funeral wakes and other general use.

For prices and enquiries please contact: 
Linda Scoles 01359 230392 or Reverend Ben 
Edwards at revdbenjaminedwards@gmail.com

Montana Service Times
Montana on East Barton Road has a Roman 
Catholic mass at the following times:

Sunday  10.30 am
Weekdays (Mon-Fri)   8.15am

Dog Groomer in Great Barton

•	 Full Groom

•	 Bath & tidy

•	 Nail trims

•	 Puppy grooms

•	 brush appointments

Call or message on 07794 945739
Find me on Facebook – Fly Aways
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Village Directory of Clubs and Societies

Badminton Club
Ann Tee

01284 788161

Bowls Club (Outdoor)
Richard Weller
Richardweller1956@gmail.com
www.greatbartonbowlsclub.webnode.com

01284 787707

Church Institute Bookings
Linda Scoles
Lindascoles@uwclub.net

01359 230392

Freedom Church
Sarah Bullen
office@gbfc.gor.uk
www.freedomchurchgb.org

01284 788032

Great Barton Allotment Association
gballotments@gmail.com
www.gballotments.org

Great Barton Community Woodland
Martin Jackson

07970 118658

Great Barton Computer Club
Secretary.gbcc@outlook.com
www.gbcc.onesuffolk.net

Great Barton Luncheon Club
Cindy Morgan

01284 788487

Great Barton Thanksgiving Fund 
(Village Hall Management Committee)
Peter Fisk

01359 231382

Great Barton Village Hall Bookings
Diana Bilverstone
Diana.74@hotmail.co.uk
www.greatbartonvh.onesuffolk.net

01359 352357

Great Barton Primary Academy
Claire Ratley

01284 787353

Girlguiding Suffolk
Jan Butler
girlguidingsuffolk@btinternet.com

01284 787507

History Society
Jane Bream
j.bream711@btinternet.com

01284 702336

Holy Innocents Church
Revd Ben Edwards
revdbenjaminedwards@gmail.com
admichurch64@gmail.com

07522 396397

Holy Innocents Choir
Bridget Read
beneficepr@gmail.com
www.greatbartonandthurston.org.uk

07814 946841

Mothers Union
Pat Sheppard

01284 705540

Netball Club 
Phoenix Flames
Emma Gibson
gibsoneerj@btinternet.com

01284 788384

Pathways Pre-School
Julie Goodwin
www.greatbartonpathways.co.uk

01284 788258

Scout Group
John Pitcher
johnpitcher@btinternet.com
www.gtbartonscouts.co.uk

01284 787787

Second Chance Stroke Club
Peter Marsh
Peter.marsh@stroke.org.uk
www.secondchancestrokeclub.co.uk

07884 125757

Women’s Institute
greatbartonwi@gmail.com  
www.thewi.org.uk

01284 788431

West Suffolk Dog Training Society
Sarah Connell

01284 767050
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High Net Worth and Large Loan
Mortgage Specialists

Remortgage Advice when coming to
the end of your deal.

Home Renovation Lending Advice 

Experts on Self-Employed Mortgages

Self-Build & Development Mortgages

Equity Release and Later Life Lending
Guidance 

Investment Finance, including Buy to
Let, Bridging & Holiday Lets

Limited Company mortgage advice

First Time Buyers & New Build 

Mortgage & Family Protection Specialists 

Business & Self-Employed Protection
Consultants
Video Appointments and Face-Face
Meetings Available

www.larkbridge.co.uk

Larkbridge Mortgages are Whole of
Market Mortgage Specialists 

Right on your Doorstep…

Call us on:

01284 729250
Email us at:Sc

a
n 

H
er

e

admin@larkbridge.co.uk


